
SHAC MEETING 8/28/2019 
 

Attendees: 
Dr. Farler                            Jenny Starr 
Regina Fowler                    Greg Pope 
Teresa Beckham                Jennifer Helms 
Toni Druschke                    Mark Ferrer 
Christyn Jaap                     John Gross 
Carla Coyle                        Kimberly Howard 
 
Students: 
Grayson Howard- MS  
Taylor Huey- MS 
 
Updates: 
 

● Health Fair - Mr. Ferrer discussed that the new water fountain will be 
installed near the gym in September. This will be the second one for 
the high school.  

● Esteem - Mrs. Coyle talked about the program not working at the time 
it is now. Mr. Ferrer suggested doing it earlier in the school year 
before testing. Mr. Barrett is doing this at the high school and it 
seems to be working out great.  

● Play it Safe - Mr. Jaap states it went very well and was very well 
received at the high school and middle school campus.  

● Crisis Committee - Mr. Pope discussed the fact that this is a law now 
and  we must have a group put together.  
 

Ideas for this year: 
 

● Mr. Druschke is going to bring back “Johnny Pops” for students 
caught in random acts of kindness.  



● Ms. Jaap discussed adulting day at the high school. Last year 
adulting day had a guest speaker that spoke on self defense and 
dating violence.  

● Mrs. Helms spoke on a program she wants to bring in called “Start 
with Hello”. It speaks about social isolation, gun violence, suicide 
prevention, etc.  

● FCA is now without a sponsor since our last coach as left. Talked 
about the possibility of finding someone new to take over.  


